
DECLARATION OF STATE OF EMERGENCY AT THE FULTON COUNTY JAIL DUE TO 
THE POTENTIAL THREAT OF UNSAFE CONDITIONS 

 

As of December 18, 2024, the Fulton County Board of Commissioners declares that there exists a 

state of emergency within Fulton County, Georgia, at the Fulton County Jail, due to the alleged 

unsafe conditions as set forth in the November 14, 2024 Investigative Report of the U.S. 

Department of Justice, Civil Rights Division and the U.S. Attorney’s Office for the Northern 

District of Georgia.  This state of emergency is in effect until further notice. 

This declaration is not intended to and does not create any right or benefit, substantive or 

procedural, enforceable in law or in equity by any party, person or business against Fulton County, 

its departments, agencies, officials, employees, agents or other any other person or entity. 

FULTON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

BY: 

_______________________________ 
Robert L. Pitts 
Chairman 
 
 
ATTEST:       
 
____________________ 
Tonya R. Grier                 
Clerk to the Commission 

 
 
 
 
APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
 
_____________________ 
Y. Soo Jo 
County Attorney 


